
6. The Standing Committee recommends:
i. that the Provinces allow the pass-through of increased survivors’ benefits to 

recipients of social assistance payments;
ii. that the Minister of National Health and Welfare monitor provincial action 

with regard to pass-through of survivors’ benefits; and,
iii. that should the Minister of National Health and Welfare determine that 

provinces are reducing welfare assistance payments to survivors in receipt of 
enhanced benefits, the Minister consider tabling legislation that would 
amend the Canada Assistance Plan so as to allow the hold-back of transfer 
payments to provinces equal to these welfare assistance reductions.

7. The Standing Committee recommends:
that the Minister of National Health and Welfare continue to consult with the provinces in 
order to develop pension reform proposals to provide appropriate pension benefits for 
disabled survivors.
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